
 

 

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
 
May 9, 2023 
 
 
Howard Lees            CERTIFIED MAIL 
Rueland Electric Co. H. Britton Lees            RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
P.O. Box 1464                          CLAIM NO.7021 1970 0000 9152 1971           
City of Industry, CA 91749 
 
 
 
SUBJECT: WORK COMPLETE PURSUANT TO WATER CODE SECTION 13267 

AND 13383 ORDER WQ 2019-0045-DWQ FOR DETERMINATION OF 
THE PRESENCE OF PER- AND POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES  

 
SITE: RUELAND ELECTRIC CO, H. BRITTON LEES 
 PO BOX 1464, CITY OF INDUSTRY, CA 91749 
 (GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID: T10000013524)  

Dear Mr. Lees: 

In October 2019, your facility, Rueland Electric Co., H. Britton Lees, received Orde WQ 
2019-0045-DWQ (Order), requiring technical reports to determine the presence of per- 
and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) at chrome plating facilities. Per the requirements 
in Attachment 2 of the Order, you submitted a site investigation workplan, conducted site 
investigation for assessment of soil for PFAS, submitted the site investigation results in 
technical reports, dated November 8, 2022, respectively, and uploaded the document, 
the corresponding analytical sample results, and sample location data into GeoTracker 
to the satisfaction of the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles 
Water Board).  

You are receiving this letter to acknowledge that the Rueland Electric Co., H. Britton Lees 
facility has met the requirements of the Order. The Los Angeles Board will follow up and 
contact you should it become necessary for you to submit additional information or take 
additional action.  

Additional general questions regarding the PFAS programs can be sent via email to 
pfas@waterboards.ca.gov. PFAS-related State Water Resources Control Board 
activities, information, and contact information can be found at 
http://waterboards.ca.gov/pfas. 

mailto:pfas@waterboards.ca.gov
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Howard Lees  - 2 - May 9, 2023 
Rueland Electric Co. H Britton Lees   

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Errick Llamas 
(Case Manager) via telephone at (213) 576-6783 or via email at 
errick.llamas@waterboards.ca.gov or Jeffrey Hu (Unit Supervisor) via telephone at 
(213) 576-6803 or via email at jeffrey.hu@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
____________________ 
For Susana Arredondo 
Executive Officer  
 
cc: Wendy Linck, State Water Resources Control Board 
 Tamarin Austin, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Resources Control Board 
 Stephen Dickey, Dudek  
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